## St. Therese newsletter

Volume iii—issue II NOVEMBER 2020

Letter from Mr. Vigil:

Well it was a tough way to end October! We had to close our doors on October 21 amid multiple positive cases of COVID 19 among both students and staff. We had 7 students, (four of them from 2 families) and three teachers test positive for the COVID virus. The HAPPY news is that of this writing (10/29) all of those who tested positive are feeling well, on the mend, and ready to get back to school. The only wrinkle is our 1st Grade will have to stay out two more days to complete their 14 days of quarantine due to a late positive test returned by the Health Department. We will double down on our efforts to keep the "virus" from creeping back into our school. You can help us by keeping your student home if they are not feeling well or are running a temperature.

As I said in my email to you earlier, we will not reschedule Parent-Teacher Conferences but please call your son or daughter's teacher(s) if you have any concerns.

November is here and that means Thanksgiving and Christmas are just around the corner!!

Sincerely—Dennis Vigil—Principal STCS

#### Calendar

- -- November 2—Return to School from "COVID Hiatus"
- --November 3—Election Day—Hope you remembered to Vote!
- --November 23-27—Thanksgiving Break, No School

## Bingo

BINGO...is a fund- raising activity we have embraced over the years. BINGO has provided the school with a significant amount of funds to continue our mission of delivering an educational and spiritual program at St. Therese. Our success has relied on volunteers to support our BINGO evenings. We particularly need your participation during our Sunday nights. Should you have time and or interest

### **Covid Health reminders**

- Social distance when out and about
- Stay masked up when out and about
- Wash hands and sanitize surfaces regularly
- Do NOT share food, drinks with anyone
- Remember, even if a person has no symptoms, they can be COVID positive and infectious

## **Boxtops**

The BoxTop Program is online now and so we are no longer accepting Box Tops, however if you have some, please bring them in and we will make one final submission on behalf of our school. Thank you all for your devotion to this program.



# **NOVEMBER** birthdays

November 3—Quinn Mitchell 10 years old

November 4—Vincent Wilcox 5 years old

November 4—Sophia Tafoya 11 years old

November 13—Jaxx Bruggerman 6 years old

November 12—Ms Purcell (Pre-school) ??

**HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL OF OUR NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS!!**